Community Council meeting minutes
Layton High School
January 10, 2022, LHS Training Center
In attendance: Chadli Bodily, Jared Fawson, Julie Barlow, Melanie Smith, Kathleen Wilcox, Sabrina Hornbeck, Julie Batchelor, Allen Thompson, Tiffany Taurone, Paul Anderson, Stacie Mollinet, Ryan Mellor on Zoom.
Excused: Vanessa Quan
Visitors: Marc Fenwick, Shadd Allsup, Randall Sly

Review of last months minutes. Melanie motioned to approve; Kathleen gave 2nd. 

Discussion was held for March Community Council meeting.  Start time will be 1pm with a lunch starting at 12:45pm.  To be held in the LHS Training Center.
CTE DEPARTMENT REPORT:
Marc Fenwick gave a report of how the money is being used for Wood Shop.  Laser Machine is in and being put to good use by students.  Seeing a greater interest from students now that they can make better real world use projects.  
Shadd Asllsup reported on the money used for Welding classes.  He has been seeing some great success as well.  So far about 90-100 students have benefited from the new equipment.  First year Welding students have been able to make Fire Boxes.
Randall Sly reported that the projector was installed, and the VR headsets came in.  Still waiting for the printer and computer.  These items are being used by students in the 3D graphics and digital media class. 

Digital Citizenship:  Stacey gave the council a report on what is happening with digital citizenship.  It will be incorporated during HOPE WEEK FEB.22-25th.  It is also being incorporated with the “No More Not Here initiative by the district.  Videos and discussions are being held in STAND class 2nd Monday of the Month.  During Hope Week there will be virtual presentations in STAND with an assembly speaker and that same evening will be a conversation and presentation for parents.    The discussion continued about the challenges social media is causing for the school and students.  Even though kids have laptops to do their work, too many are constantly on their phones.  

A discussion was held about preparing for the March meeting by talking with parents in our areas about areas they would like to see improvement in.  We hope to find ways to apply goals to our areas of school culture, graduation rate and current engagement.  

A discussion was held about the February meeting.  It was decided to meet on February 7th @ 3pm.  Julie motioned to approve with a 2nd by Paul.  Vote was unanimous. 

Sabrina motioned to close. Tiffany gave the 2nd. 
                              





